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DATE:  April 6, 2011  
 
TO: Judy Baker 
 Dean of Technology and Innovation, Foothill Global Access, CTIS Division 
 
FROM: Elaine Kuo, College Researcher 
 
RE: Out-of-state online students 
 
 
Overview 
An analysis was conducted to determine the number of out of state students enrolled in online 
courses at Foothill and De Anza Colleges during Fall 2010 and Winter 2011.  As requested, the 
data was broken down by the residency indicator and their mailing address.  Online courses 
were identified by selecting classes ending with a “W” or “Z.”  There were about 8500-8600 
students enrolled in one or more online courses during Fall and Winter terms.  Note that these 
students could have also enrolled in an on-campus section as well.   
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